LCYC Board Of Governors Meeting

9/12/16
Attending: Bob Schumacher (Docks & Finance/Vice Commodore & Acting Commodore), Walt Marti (Junior Sailing Programs/Rear Commodore), Jean Sievert (Treasurer), Bob Finn (Harbormaster), Jean White (Social), Jeff Bourdeau (Boats),  Doug Purdy (Cruising/Boating),  Marc Gamble (Communications), Bob Gurwicz (House), Bill Bresee (Stewards), Gerry Davis (Regatta), Scott Bowen (Secretary & Membership)
Guests – Joss Bess, Rick Stevens, Jill Burley
Absent: Don Holly (Grounds)
1.0  Call to Order:  Bob Schumacher called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm 
2.0  Approve Minutes:  BOG Meeting Minutes from 8/8/16.  Motion to approve by Gerry Davis.  Second by Jean Sievert.  Action = Approved 
3.0  Treasurer’s Report: (Jean Sievert) 


3.1  -Teasurer’s Report  - Approved.  


- Each Committee to review the Profit & Loss reports sent via email today, and notify 



  Jean for omissions or errors.

4.0   Membership Report: (Scott Bowen)

4.1 – Jay Hersh – Declined membership at LCYC after approval of his membership application,      citing new events in his life which would make membership impossible at this point. 
4.2 –Rouseau’s would like the $100.00 associate membership application fee for their son Maxime to be applied towards next year’s annual dues (Maxime chose to become a family member under his father’s membership, rather than an associate member)

4.3– New Membership Applications



A. Tom and Liza Wright.  
B. Erik and Elizabeth Filkorn.  



C. Mark and Jenn Behr. – Discussion was had to ensure that the Behr’s were clear that if the Lintermann’s, who will Co-Own their boat, do not renew their LCYC membership, that the Behr’s will be placed on the mooring waiting list as appropriate, based on their date of membership, and could theoretically no longer be able to keep the boat on the mooring which is currently assigned to the Lintermann’s.






D. Cinthia Audet and Christopher Wilcox.  
Motion to approve all four applicants for membership at LCYC by Walt Marti.   Second by Marc Gamble.  Action = Approved.

4.4 - Discussion was had regarding how new members are placed on the mooring waiting list.  It was clear that the By-Laws are confusing and perhaps contradictory on this subject, and that perhaps the rules for this need to be re-written or clarified.
5.0  Action Items

5.1 – Discussion and vote on re-use of the Butler Building – (Jill Burley) – Deadline coming up to move Butler Building so that the new building can begin construction.  It is a steel building and has a historical significance to the club, it is structurally sound.  New doors and paint could make it look a lot better.  The butler building could be a valuable, utilitarian building.  It could be easily moved.  It may only cost $1500.00 to move (approximately $1460 to tear it down completely…so approximately $3000 to move it to another part of the grounds and then tear it down later…unless members do it)…20-30 members could move it.  It could be placed on a trailer.  Consider moving to southwest corner of the south lot..  It could be relocated temporary basis, and gotten rid of later if necessary, or it can be used.  
Jean Sievert makes a motion to offer the Butler Building for removal to an interested party who is willing to remove the entire structure, and its elements by workday.   Second by Doug Purdy.  Action = Approved

As Jill Burley is the only LCYC member who is interested in having the Butler Building, she has been given the right to be the party who will remove the entire Butler Building structure and its elements by workday.  Jill has agreed to this.

5.2 – Discussion and vote on construction of the new Junior Sailing Building. Review of finance committee recommendation, review of bids received ($75,000 to $90,000), and possible changes to building and timeline.  Discussion on impact that construction will have on club facilities.

Motion to sign a contract with Sorel as the contractor, for $75,266.75 (tax included) for construction of the new building by Walt Marti.  Second by Gerry Davis.  Action = Approved
It is the understanding that the building/finance committee will review all aspects of the bid (painting, electrical, cubies, plumbing, culvert, etc…, to determine where reasonable decreases in the cost can be made, if club members aid in the process of construction/finish.


5.3 – Honorary Member Guidelines – LCYC BOG members are charged with giving thought to what should actually constitute Honorary Membership, and present this for discussion and possible action/vote at the next BOG meeting.
6.0 Discussion Items:


6.1 – Upcoming events – Workday  

6.2 – Workday afternoon meeting of new and current Board of Governors members – discussion of direction for club…what we want for the club.  Free thought.  Everything goes.
6.3 – Storage and Display of Ladies Cup – possibly at Shelburne Museum..maybe on Ticonderoga?  Reported by Bob Schumacher

6.4 – Review of Budgets, actual vs. planned 2016 projects - 

6.5 – Early discussion of 2017 budget preparation process – consideration for 2017 budgets must begin now, and be discussed at BOG meetins in October, after workday, and Nov., with final budgets being presented for approval in December.

6.6 – Dues for 2017 (and mooring fees?) - $850.00 ($80.00?)  Budgets will help us with this.

6.7 – Procedures and Guidelines?


6.8 – Awards Night Costs – $12.50/person vs. $17.50/person.  Many person’s participating are not LCYC members, so LCYC is subsidizing non-LCYC members.  Large discussion had regarding this.  


 6.9 – The issue of late payments of annual dues by members, and the difficulty that this posses for those BOG members was brought to light by Jean Sievert.  Jean’s points were supported by Scott Bowen.  Scott plans to ensure clarity on when annual dues need to be received via email and binnacle.  Bob Finn indicated that it might be smoother and easier for LCYC membership to have a method of paying via paypal or credit card.
Motion was made to improve the late fee penalty from $50.00 to $100.00 by Scott Bowen.  Second by Bob Schumacher.  Action  = Approved.
7.0  Committee Reports:   

7.1    
Boats – 
The Milo continues to have an energy storage issue that has not been corrected.  The Milo is charging the battery while underway.   The discharge seems to happen while the boat is sitting idle.   I believe the bilge pump may be cycling as it should but once it comes on... it discharges the battery by not shutting off.    Not positive at this point but will investigate further before the boat is removed from the water 
 
The whaler's bilge was replaced recently... unfortunately well after most of its summer service requirements.  The navigation lights were down ..  but should be fully functional by the last race.    I jokingly say this but I am re-wiring the issue and hope it will be solid for years to come.
 
The Rib is out of the water for the year... unless there is a requested for upcoming events... it is ready to go.
 
The Dinse is schedule to be removed from the water on October 3rd.   The winter storage location may be relocated due to the possibility of the Butler building construction.
7.2 
Communications –
7.3 
Cruising –   Nothing.
7.4 
Docks – 

7.5  
Finance -  

7.6  
Grounds –   

7.7  
Harbor –
	
	

	
	

	
	


	
During August:
- Diver's 2016 Inspection report was received mid-august. Any ratings over 2 were remedied and all ratings are now 2 (acceptable) or lower.  
- Working with Stewards, we accommodated all guest requests (most were for Ladies Cup, originally and as rescheduled)
- Visible Harbor operations were shaped up to "show well" during Dinse service
- Moved Growler away from work dock/Jr Sailing to mooring #4
- Periodic mooring inspections resulted in corrections to mooring pennants that might have posed risks in a weather event. Timely ID and remedy of pennant wrap on Mooring #82 prevented failure. Member concerns about ability of Diver to address member requests on a timely basis. 

Ongoing:
- Reinforce that every mooring tackle is ID'd and tagged when brought out of the water to allow inspection by Harbor Taskforce and prior to disposal. This will provide data to inform decisions on mooring inspection ratings and understanding of degradation due to bottom and wave action in different parts of harbor and with different boats. 
- An additional process to assure the integrity and security of moorings is under evaluation - 5 year cycle of bringing moorings ashore between fall decommissioning and spring commissioning for inspection, remedy, and documentation. With 31 moorings brought ashore every fall, after five years all 155 moorings will have received thorough refurbishment or replacement, with condition documented photographically and repair materials and costs documented with invoices
- As moorings are reassigned, move larger, heavier, deeper draft boats to outer moorings and move smaller, shoal draft (in particular motorboats) to south western mooring perimeter 

- Policy/Rule change recommendations include:
        1. Boat type, draft and weight be specified by member in renewing membership or on wait                 list. A change in boat might not be permitted on same mooring. May need different pennant 
        2. Boat not on mooring by July 1st may be subject to mooring reassignment or put on wait                 list        
        3. #16 Guests members of reciprocating YCs may be available for a totalof 3 nights per                 season without fee.
        4. Article V, section 2 - delete "flexible rode systems", and delete from following sentence                 "other" and replace with "flexible" mooring tackle "and hardware"


7.8  
House – 

7.9  
Membership –
7.10 Regatta -

7.11 Junior Sailing -

7.12 Social – 
         Events since last meeting: Olde Fashioned BB, Oktoberfest, Corn Roast, MacDonough Breakfast all seemed well received and went well. Attendance in line with prior year except for Oktoberfest where it was down somewhat from 128 to 109, reason unknown. Weather was fine, although wind very light for that event. 

         Bills are up to date as of last night except for a few small expenses which have not been submitted yet by hosts. Yesterday's submissions will not be reflected in Jean S. reports. Expenses are in line with budget overall, revenues are slightly down due to lower attendance at some Wednesday events.

         Remaining events are all planned including volunteers, vendors etc.: Hot Ruddered Bum, Work Day and Awards Night. I need clarification on cost to members for Awards night ($15 vs. $20).

         Kristin Knight has suggested that we have a monthly LCYC young families playdate scheduled.  She sees this as a way of young member families getting to know each other better and kids growing up together at the club. A small budget could cover snack expenses. 

7.13  
Stewards – 

8.0 Other Business:  Bob Finn reports that in addition to inspections, discussion is ongoing to develop a system to pull 31 moorings annually.  So all moorings will be replaced every 5 years.
Next board meeting changed from Monday October 10 (Columbus Day) to Wednesday, October 12.. 

9.0  Adjourn at 8:25 PM  (Motion to approve Scott Bowen, Second Jean Sievert.  Action = Approved)
